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Divide Chamber of Commerce 
Business Meeting Minutes 

June 10, 2009 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by President Lisa Lee at the office above 
Shipping Plus. 
 
In attendance: Lisa Lee, President; David Martinek, Vice President; Joe Kain, Board Member; 
Guests Carmon and Beverly Styles, Liz Williams, Andy String and Mary Barrowman. 
 
Introductions were made.  
 
Kite Flight: 
There were discussions on the results of the Kite Flight.  Lisa Lee said approximately $60 was 
made in T-shirt and baked goods sales. The event was closed early due to high winds. Lee Taylor 
suggested (Lisa said) that we reschedule the 2010 event for August 22nd.  No decisions were 
made.  
 
CPRAA:  
Carmon and Beverly Styles talked about their upcoming Pig Roast on August 1 at the Lake 
George school in support of the Ute Country News.  They also announced that the Public Service 
Fair would be held Saturday, June 20 at the Florissant Fire Station from 10 a.m to 2 p.m.   
 
Wesleyan Ranch:  
The new owner (and member) of the Wesleyan Ranch wants to have a Chamber function there 
sometime.  He is willing to host, but would have to cater. A discussion followed as the kind of 
function, possibly in September, but no decisions were made.  
 
Christmas in Divide:  
Lisa announced that Christmas in Divide would be on November 15th this year at Summit 
Elementary. A discussion followed regarding forming a committee to organize the event. Liz 
Williams wants to handle the silent auction. It was suggested the Jodi organize the craft tables 
(with some help).  Andy Stringer wants to help also.  Lisa will schedule a committee meeting 
soon.  
 
The Pizza: 
The pizza served at the meeting was donated by Hunter Bros from the Conoco Station at the 
corner of Meadow Park and U.S. 24.   
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:30 pm. The next meeting is scheduled on Wed. July 8 at 6:00 
pm above Shipping Plus.  
 
(Minutes taken by Dave Martinek) 
 
Jodi Mijares 
Secretary 
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